
Frequently Asked Question #6 :  How does the new PSP 131 report work for 
billing in the new DMC-ODS RUs? How is documentation time accounted for? 
 
ANSWER:    The new PSP131 report (to be used for DMC-ODS RUs) is in 
development, and is expected to be released soon.  As stated in FAQ #5, doc time 
must be included in your total service time entered within InSyst.  In addition, 
please make sure to include doc time in the client’s chart for auditing 
purposes.  Please note the new PSP 131 is not to be used for services rendered in 
old RUs.  The new PSP131 report will show the following for each RU#s monthly 
service data: 

 Service time in minutes 

 Service time in hours 

 Total units 
o by procedure code 
o grouped by Service Function Code 
o sub Total by Service Function Code group 
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